THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF



Town of Gananoque – Municipal Communication #8

Happy Victoria Day Weekend! As we approach the upcoming holiday weekend the Town wishes everyone a safe and happy holiday. Please continue to keep in mind physical and social distancing as the Province begins the next stages of "reopening Ontario after COVID-19" plan. Protect yourselves and others.

The closure of Town buildings has been extended at this time to June 2, 2020 in keeping with the Provincial Orders.

Regular Council Meetings continue to be held on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday. The next scheduled meeting is May 19, 2020 at 1:00 PM via Telephone and Video Conference. Please reference the Agenda for details on how to connect to the meeting.

Community Services – Parks & Recreation, Marina, Arena, Economic Development & Tourism Services

- Beginning Saturday, May 16, 2020
 - Municipal Parks will be open. Bay Road will be re-opened for vehicular traffic. Playground structures and washroom facilities remain closed.
 - Municipal Marina will be opened to seasonal boaters only. For more information on the marina please contact 613-382-2149 ext.1514 or email kmcquaid@gananoque.ca
 - Trails remain open for citizens to use in a responsible manner. The public is encouraged to use the trails safely and enjoy the new Story Walk that was installed by the Frontenac Arch Biosphere.
- <u>Beginning Tuesday, May 19, 2020</u> the dog park on River Street will be open.

Emergency Services

IF YOU ARE EXPERIENCING AN EMERGENCY, PLEASE CALL 911



https://www.gananoque.ca/love-community-shop-local

Please continue to refer to the Town's website for the most up to date information from the Town including municipal communications and business resources and support.

The Town will continue to accommodate your requests, however, delays may occur, and we apologize in advance and thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Municipal Staff:

- Shellee Fournier, CAO (sfournier@gananoque.ca or 613-382-2149 ext.1113)
- Melanie Kirkby, Treasurer (mkirkby@gananoque.ca or 613 382-2149 ext.1124)
- Penny Kelly, Clerk/CEMC (clerk@gananoque.ca or 613 382-2149 ext.1120)
- Kari Lambe, Mgr of Community Services (RecManager@gananoque.ca or 613 382-2149 ext.1127)
- Paul McMunn, Mgr of Public Works (pwmanager@ganangoue.ca or 613 382-2149 ext.1615)
- Steve Tiernan, Fire Chief (firechief@gananoque.ca or 613 382-3334)
- Garry Hull, Police Chief (ghull@gananoquepolice.com or 613-382-4422)
- Brenda Guy, Mgr of Planning and Development (bguy@gananoque.ca or 613-382-2149 ext.1126)